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Our Ref:  1497/15 
 
4 March 2015 
 
Dear  
 
Re: Request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) 
 
Thank you for your request for information, which was received by the Nottinghamshire 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner on 26 February 2015. 
 
INFORMATION REQUESTED 
1. What published references and guidelines can you supply and advise in determining the 

definition(s) and range of Anti-Social Behaviour (ASB) that constitute criminal offences 
and interpreted an enforceable for investigation by the Police, leading to prosecution? 

 
2. Which areas of ASB are Police able to interpret, respond, act upon for victims of ASBO 

and are there time limits? 
 
3. Does repetitive harassment, provocation, intimidation, loss of engagement/privacy 

causing misery from part of ASB or other forms of criminal offence? 
 
4. What part can the Police and Crime Commissioner engage in professional misconduct, 

biggity, reverse racism and failings in protecting and serving citizens in poor health with 
disabilities? 

 
5. Please provide a map and location of your offices. 
 
6. Please advise the procedure to seek appointments to register formal complaints with the 

PCC about Nottinghamshire Police.?  
 
RESPONSE 
Under S 1 (1) (a) of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA), I can confirm that the 
Nottinghamshire Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does partially hold the 
information you have requested. 
 
Please find below answers to your questions:- 
 
1. The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold this information however 

your request has been forwarded onto Nottinghamshire Police for response. 
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2. The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold this information however 

your request has been forwarded onto Nottinghamshire Police for response. 
 

3. The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner does not hold this information however 
your request has been forwarded onto Nottinghamshire Police for response. 

 
4. The Police and Crime Commissioner has no authority to intervene with complaints or 

misconduct matters regarding Nottinghamshire Police, this is solely the responsibility of 
the Chief Constable.  Any complaints concerning Nottinghamshire Police should be 
directed to Nottinghamshire Police Professional Standards Directorate.  You can make a 
complaint: 

 
• In person: Visit your nearest police station or any police station in Nottinghamshire. A 

front counter enquiry officer, a police officer or a member of police staff will speak to 
you about your complaint and will explain your options on how to proceed with 
making a complaint.  

• By telephone: Ring 101 and speak to a Professional Standards customer service 
advisor.  

• By email: Email the Professional Standards Directorate. This is the team that records 
complaints and determines who should investigate the matter, the priority being to 
resolve your complaint with you. Email psd@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk 

•  By post: Put your complaint in writing to Professional Standards Directorate, Police 
Headquarters, Sherwood Lodge, Arnold, Nottingham, NG5 8PP 

 
5. Please find enclosed map and location of our offices. 

 
6. Please see 4 above. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your interest in the Nottinghamshire 
Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner. 
 
Should you have any further enquiries concerning this matter, please write or contact the 
Freedom of Information Officer on telephone number 0115 8445998 or e-mail 
nopcc@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Lisa Gilmour 
Business Support Manager 
Nottinghamshire Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner 
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